
From: seana magee <seanamagee2003@yahoo.com>
To: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

TAKAGI Ryoheitakagi.ryohei@kyodonews.jp
Seana Mageeseanamagee2003@yahoo.com

Date: 11/23/2016 5:44:24 PM
Subject: Kyodo News request to interview Gov. Haley

Attachments: doc01726220161123172531.pdf

Dear Ms. Adams:

I am writing to you from Kyodo News, which is Japan's largest news wire service with over 30 million 
subscribers for publication in Japanese, English, Chinese and Korean languages.

With the exciting news announced today that the President-elect has selected Gov. Haley to become 
the next U.S. Ambassador to the UN we would first like to congratulate her on the post and secondly 
to request an interview with her about her new posting and what she hopes to bring to the job.

Please see the attached request for us to conduct an interview with her at her earliest convenience at 
a location that works for her.

Thank you kindly in advance for considering this request. Have a wonderful day and great 
Thanksgiving.

Best Regards,
Seana K. Magee
 
Seana K. Magee Kyodo News |  New York Bureau 780 3rd Avenue, 1101 New York, New York 
10017 Office:  212-508-5475 Cell: 347-512-5506 http://english.kyodonews.jp
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